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Upcoming events 
                                          

Congratulation to all of our new officers of Council 1728.  I look forward to working with them  

as a new term of office takes place for the next two years.  We will all be working together to 

further our accomplishments for our council.  It has been most rewarding for me as your  
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Taping of TV Mass for Shut-ins 

Taping of the TV Mass will be May 11, 2016 at the church.  We would like to have as many people 

there so we can show off the new renovation of the church.  First Mass will be at 12:00 and the 2nd 

will be at 12:30PM.  These Masses are for the shut-ins in our area.  Following the tapings there will 

be a dinner in the social hall.  Come and be a part of it.   

 

  A Note From The Editor 
As you may have experienced there is always a great deal to do to assist the parish as well as the 

community. We have a great number of opportunities for you based on what level of involvement 

you wish to participate. Examples: Weekly Bingo, Fish Fry’s during lent, 5th Sunday Pancake 

Breakfasts, Super Bowl Game Day Party, Council Meeting meals, Scholarships, community 

meals, volunteer support to Kearney Catholic and St. James Catholic Church, Setting Flags out for 

holidays and Memorial Weekend and more.  

I encourage you to attend our monthly meeting held the 4th Monday of each month. The meeting 
for April will be held on May 23, 2016. The meeting is held at the CMO Hall at 1900 Central Ave. 
The hall is also known as the Knights of Columbus hall.  
 
Prior to the meeting, a steak meal is provided at the cost of $8.00. The meal includes steak, baked 
potato, fresh salad, and toasted bread. Serving commences approximately 6:00 p.m. Prior to the 
meal beverages are available for purchase.  
 
The meeting will commence at 7:00 p.m. and will last approximately to 8:00 or 8:30 p.m. 
 
Come and be a part of the largest Catholic organization in the world today.  See You there. 
 

 
 

http://www.kofc1728.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

District Deputy Report 

       Jim Dubas 
                            Brothers we are done with the State K of C convention and it was well            

a                          attended. Now it is time to    step up and finish the year strong by energizing     

y                          our council and making sure the line of command is secure. Election of       

o                          officers is done in May. None of the positions open from Grand Knight to 

Guard require excessive talent or time, but a commitment is needed for the Knights to be the 

"Arm of the Church". If you do your part all will run smooth, Please be a servant like Jesus 

has asked every Christian to be.  All the pastors agree that more can be done for the Church 

when a body of men in the Knights is ready and willing.  

We have been asked by the Supreme and State officers to offer to families in our parishes the 

opportunity to become Knights.  If you know of anyone who would be wanting to know more 

about K of C there will be an open house in Kearney at the CMO hall 'AKA the KC hall' for 

the men and their family on May 14 Saturday, starting at 6 PM.  Food and drinks will be 

provided and a short program will be shown. RSVP if you can by May 7, 308-237-4255 but 

don't let that stop you asking and bringing someone. 

If you read your KNIGHTLINE you saw about the Genocide of Christians, please pray for the 

end of the persecution. 

God bless you  VIVAT JESUS. 

Jim Dubas DD 24 

 

 

                            Grand Knight Report 

      Cliff Jarecke 

                              5th Sunday Breakfast 

St. James Council will hold a 5th Sunday Breakfast May 29, 2016 at the Church Parish 

Hall.  We need your help. To Sign up to help go the signup genius at the address below 

and pick the time that best fits your schedule. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084dacab2ca4ff2-signup 

All profits will go to St. James Renovation.    

 

 

 



  

 
 

From the Desk of Fr. Joe Hannappel  

For their efforts to enhance the beauty of the Church during the renovation process 

and celebrate the Dedication Mass, grateful acknowledgement is given to: 

Our Holy Father Pope Francis who released his Apostolic Exhortation AMORIS 

LAETITIA: ON LOVE IN THE FAMILY. “The Joy of Love experienced by families is 

also the joy of the Church.” on April 15, 2016 (just two weeks before our dedication) 

Bishops of the Diocese of Grand Island especially the Most Reverend Joseph Hanefeldt & Bishop Emeritus 

William Dendinger. 

Priests and Sisters who grew up here and have served St. James past and present. The Catholic Community 

of Kearney, Priests, Sisters and Staff of the Diocese of Grand Island. 

Fr. Frank Coady, RDg Planning and Design and their team, Sampson Construction and their 

subcontractors and all who offered their services and skills. 

Fr. Bob Chamberlain and parishioners, for thirty-six years, this building has served our parish well as a 

place of community building, outreach and worship.  Our current staff, and parish ministers with the 

aid the ever present trinity of John Lakey, Jim Hyde and Paul Braden assured the success of this 

project by their sacrifice, dedication and service.  

Prince of Peace Catholic Church and Fr. Paul Colling for their hospitality for our Saturday Masses and 

sacramental liturgies. Kearney Catholic High School Staff, Teachers and Students, the Knights of 

Columbus and The Newman Center at UNK for sharing buildings and resources. 

The Facility Improvement Planning Teams I & II, Building Planning Team, Building Project Team, 

Liturgical Furnishings Team, The Rite of Dedication Team, Communication Team, Social Committee 

and all other teams and committees who have given sacrificial gifts of all kinds, including prayer! 

Liturgical Ministers: musicians, song leaders, mass setup and take down teams, sacristants, proclaimers, 

leaders, eucharistic ministers, greeters, servers, media and sound and everyone who participates in the 

liturgy. 

St. James Parishioners : St. James Staff, Parish Council, Finance Committee, Campaign Steering 

Committee and Planning Teams, Knights of Columbus, Catholic Daughters, Religious Education 

catechists and students, Hispanic Groups, Building and Grounds and so many individuals and groups 

too numerous to list. 

Our apologies for not acknowledging all individuals or groups involved.  There is no way to thank 

everyone or list everything. If we have overlooked someone we are still grateful and know that God 

sees the good in what you have done. 

Profound Gratitude to and from St. James’ staff in the Year of our Lord 2016:  

Shirley Bonk, Mary Bowman, Dorothy Clark, , Katie Clark, Dan Glatter, Candi Koenig,  

Deb Kratochvil, Lisa Sokolowski, Rhonda Stones, Liz West, Sr. Patty Rinn ,  

Fr. Art Faesser, Fr. Joe Hannappel. 

 

 

THE POPE'S MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTIONS 
May 2016 

                          Universal: Respect for Women: 

That in every country of the world, women may be honored and respected          

and that their essential contribution to society may be highly esteemed. 

 

Evangelization: Holy Rosary: That families, communities, and groups may pray       

the Holy Rosary for evangelization and peace. 

                           

 

 

http://apostleshipofprayer.org/reflectionsmonthly


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

May Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Amdrew Donnovan    Seller: Lynn Artz   Caller: Rich Boden:  
Greg Reidy, Tom Connely, Steve Fehringer, Greg Hervert, Phill Landon, Jerry Pecha, Kelly 

Tucker, Marcus Vacek   

Notice! 

Nov.’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the April. Council meeting. 
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Council Officers - 2015 –2016 

Grand Knight – Cliff Jarecke 
 Deputy Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Recorder - Ken Schroeder  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden - Dan Crookshank 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard - Randy Kratochvil 
Outside Guard - Bernard Loeffelholtz 
Lecturer-Check Dummer 
Trustee 1 year - Ron Lacy  
Trustee 2 year – James Hausmann  
Trustee 3 year - Ken Richter 
District Deputy - Jim Duba 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney Bulletin 

Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James 

Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 

68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

June Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: John Augustun   Seller: Mitch O’Neill   Caller: ?????? 

Greg Green, David Hoyt, Robert Huddleson, Dan Javins, Michael Lewis, Peter Longo, Justin, 

Pittz, David Sokolowski, Fred Stuart, Randy Volkmer, Marvin Wemhoff, David Stubbs, and 

Brien Mostek 

Notice! 

Dec..’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the May. Council meeting. 

 



Knight Of The Month 

     Gailen Kotrous 

      

   Gailen has been a Knight for nearly 43 years, having taken his 1st in Nov. 

of 1972 and his 4th in Jan. of 1986 Gailen has been active in the Knights serving in 

various Officer posts including Grand Knight and District Deputy. He was involved 

in the initial establishment of the Community wide Thanksgiving Dinner. He is 

actively involved in the Degree teams, being instrumental in adding a 2nd degree 

team to the Kearney Councils. Gailen was heavily involved in the Council's 100th 

Anniversary Mass and Banquet, producing a slide show presentation from his 

extensive research into the Councils activities since 1914 and acting as Master of 

Ceremonies for the Banquet. Thank you Gailen for your faithful service to the 

Council and for your exemplifying to the larger community the principles of 

Knighthood: Charity, Fraternity, Unity and Patriotism. 

 

Family Of The Month 

Tony & Dan De La Torre 

Tony seems to always be around when there is something to do. 

  When it comes to help with a floor or cleanup project you can                   

ount              count on Tony to be there.  Tony is a 4th Degree Knight. 

Dan is a member of the Prince of Peace Council.  He serves on the CMO board,      

Chairman of Prince of Peace council Toostie Roll drive and helps every week with        

the K of C Fish Fries.  Dan is also a 4th Degree Knight.   

We thank Tony and Dan for all they do and this why they have been selected as this 

month Family of the month.    
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 Available  

 

                                  St. James Rite of Dedication 

                                 April 24, 2016 

                                     These Knights took a part in the dedication 

            Cliff Jarecke, Ken Richter, Andy Donovan, Sam Reinke, Perry Kenny, 

                                 Jim Dubas, Jim Bogner, Mark Glatter, Ralph Becker, Robin Marshall, 

Orville Schuster, Jim Hausmann, Don Schutte, Gailen Kotrous, Chuck Dummer, Frank 

Dineen, Lynn Artz, Bill Rochford, Denny Behlmann, John Morrissey,  & Marvin Williams   

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4th Degree News 

Knights of Columbus 
Reg. monthly meeting will be Thursday May 12 at the hall. 

Armed Forces Day 

Thursday May 20, 2016 

We need help to put out flags in old town Kearney. 

Memorial Day Services at Kearney Cemetery 

FN 609 

Dan Glatter 
 

 

 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Dan Glatter 

 Faithful Captain: Tim Franco 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Chuck Dummer  

Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Jim Dubas  

Trustee 2 years: Cliff Jarecke 

 Trustee 1 year: Jim Rowling 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

Commander of Color Corps: Sam Reinke 
 

 

Kearney Catholic High School 

Ground Breaking 

Thanks to the following 4th Degree 

Knights who attended the ground 

breaking in full regalia.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                 Field Agent Message 

  Michael Scholz,FICF  

                   308-991-6157 

Don't Assume You Can't Afford Disability Income Insurance  

One of the biggest mistakes you can make regarding disability insurance is to 

assume you can't afford it or you won't qualify. Before you make that 

assumption, do some basic research and apply for coverage through the Knights 

of Columbus. The Order’s Income Armor product gives you options that can 

help you fit this critical protection into your risk management budget.  

Here are two ways you can reduce your premium:  

1. Choose a two-year or five-year maximum benefit period.  

Depending on your age, the best option is probably a policy that pays benefits 

until you reach age 67. But a two-year or five-year duration benefit period would 

cover disabilities you might encounter in your working life.  

2. Choose a longer elimination period.  

An elimination period is the number of days a total disability must exist before 

benefits begin to accrue. Typical elimination periods are 30, 90, or 180 days. 

Choosing a longer elimination period lowers the policy’s premium. But be sure 

you have enough set aside in your contingency fund to account for the longer 

gap.  

As your professional insurance agent, risk management is my specialty. Let’s 

talk about how to protect your income, your retirement needs, and your family's 

financial future.  

 

Michael Scholz,  FICF 
308-991-6157 
michael.scholz@kofc.org 
 

 

 



Knights of Columbus 

St. James Council 1728 

915 Ave. C. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc1728.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

                    

 

              We need your help.   

We are updating the bingo worker list.  We have guys that are un-

able to work anymore, have moved away or have died on the list.  

It is a time for an update. 

    We had a week that only 2 guys showed up to help.   

If the month that you are on isn’t working for you give me a call 

and I can move you. 

Send me an e-mail at krnystop@charter.net or call me at            

308-440-8712 
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